Environment and Neighbourhoods

Director: Stephen McDonnell

Savvas Morgan

Dear Savvas Morgan

Haringey

Our ref: E&N/ENF WK/000500739
Date: 14" September 2021
Contact: Charlene.thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk

Warning Letter: Licensing Act 2003
Address: THE BROADWAY 266 MUSWELL HILL BROADWAY LONDON N10 2QR

The council has received complaints recently about noise and nuisance from your premises

on the below occasions.

Date& Time Reported

Details of complaint

Council action

23/05/21 at 01:32

Noise being heard outside the
premises.

Report received, too late to visit or
assess.

23/05/21 at 23:42

Loud Music

Report received; council unable to
visit.

27/06/21 at 18:35

Thumping bass

Report received; council called
complaint back but music was off.

27/06/21 at 19:03

Thumping bass, back door left
open with music playing since
5pm. Noise is audible from the
back

Report received, visit made to back of
premises and music was slightly
audible, Manager spoken to and was
told to turn the music down which she
did she was advised to keep it at the
level to avoid future complaints

19/08/21 at 23:48
19/08/21 at 22:57
19/08/21 at 23:18

Loud music and back doors
open.

Report received, council visited, and
back door was open they were told to
close it and advise given

20/08/21 at 09:59 Loud music Report received, reported outside our
service hours
15/08/21 at 01:14 Loud Music Report received; council unable to

visit

9/08/21 at 23:20

Loud music and people
speaking outside loudly, music
from cars outside.

Report received; council unable to
visit

You MUST control the behaviour of your patrons and the music played at your property in
accordance with your licence. The above are potential breaches of the conditions on your
licence and further reports will result in enforcement action being taken or requests for a review

of your licence.

You are reminded that residents can also request a review of a licence at any time.




If you have any queries please contact me via charlene.thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk or
asb.enforcement@haringey.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Charlene Thorneycroft
ASB Enforcement Team

Please note:

The Council will consider a Premises License Review in regard to any premises where there
is continued non-compliance.

If a Review were to be instigated, then we may request the Licensing sub-committee to (in
addition to any other sanction they may impose) include additional conditions as a part of
the License.



